Village of Crooksville
Council Workshop Meeting
June 10, 2024

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr.
Hampton, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, and Ms. Smith. Mr. Locke and Mr. Walters were absent.
Lacey Tumblin and Courtney Edwards were also present.

Matthew from Flock was present via a Zoom call to discuss license plate reading cameras. He
had mapped out two locations that he feels Crooksville would benefit from which are on 93
catching the northbound traffic and one on Ridge Ave capturing Eastbound traffic. He stated that
they have been able to capture many suspects with these cameras and that we would be notified
if a criminal comes into town if they are on a hot list and the license plate is caught on the
cameras. These cameras are linked to other nationwide departments. They give notifications in
real time to law enforcement officers. There was a lengthy discussion among the council.
Matthew stated that he could send over a standard contract for the council to look over.

Next up, there was the huge water break on Friday and Mrs. Tumblin wanted to thank all the
guys for all their hard work on that. They were there until almost 11:00PM. It was at the highway
ridge over the Railroad trussell by the sportsman club.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that they have changed the location of where they would like to put
the pickleball court. They have rearranged the cornhole boards at Village Park and then they can
get two courts for the pickleball there.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she was contacted by the Red Cross to see if they could use the
Rec Center for their Blood Drive. The Council all agreed that would be fine.

Mr. Redfern discussed a few things about the walking trail at the park that he had spoken to
Jenny LaRue about.
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disgussion, the meeting is adjourned.
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